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Mr. Chairman, 

Since I am taking the floor for the first time, let me congratulate you on 
your election as Chair of the Sixth Committee. You are an experienced 
delegate of this Committee and we fully trust that this will be another 
successful session, at this very special moment 



Commission's work, it is part of 



To conclud~ thi~ part of the intervention, we would also reiterate our praise 
to the co~tnbut1on of the Secretariat to the work of the ILC. In particular, 
w~ pay tnbute to Mr. Korontzis for his longstanding contribution acting as 
D1rector of the Codification Division and Secretary of the International 
Law Commission. The Portuguese Delegation wishes him all the best in his 
future endeavors and congratulates Mr. Huw Llewellyn on his new 
appointment. 

Mr. Chairman, 

Allow me now to tum to Chapter IV of the Commission's Report on the 
topic of 'The Most-Favoured-Nation Clause'. 

Portugal welcomes the final report of the Study Group on 'The Most­
Favoured-Nation clause' and would like to pay a special tribute to the 
Study Group and its Chairman, Mr. Donald McRae, for their valuable 
contribution to the development of this topic. 

The final report on the work of the Study Group provides an excellent 
overview and analysis of the contemporary relevance of MFN clauses and 
the issues concerning their interpretation, including in the context of the 
major recent trends in investment and trade treaties. 

Portugal endorses the conclusions reached by the Study Group underlining 
the continued relevance of the core provisions of the 1978 draft articles and 
the Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties in the interpretation of MFN 
clauses. 

Mr. Chairman, 

With regard to the application of MFN clauses to dispute settlement 
provisions in investment treaty arbitration, we would like to highlight the 
need to address the potential overlap between substantive and procedural 
rules, which could be achieved by means of a carefully worded treaty 
prov1s1on. 

The outcome of the Commission's work on this topic will provide an 
important contribution to the ongoing debate on the regime of international 
investment treaties and the related dispute settlement mechanisms. 

Overall, Portugal fully agrees with the approach taken and endorses the 
outcome of the work of the Study Group. The final report is based on a 
comprehensive and updated 




